 CITY OF SALEM

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Monday, Aug. 19, 2019
CALL TO ORDER

The Historical Commission met on Monday, Aug. 19, 2019 at Salem City Hall. Chairman Diane Eller called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. in the presence of commission members Jeannine Richards, Frank Brinkerhoff, Luke Purcell, Betty Purcell, Don Mills, Megan Holler, Councilman Jim Koehler, Councilwoman Sue Morgan, Sheila Mulvany (building owner) and recording Secretary Courtney Mitchell.
Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion at 5:05 p.m. to move the meeting the Strong building. Jeannine seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motion carried. The meeting reconvened at 5:10 p.m. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

Jeannine Richards made a motion to table the reading & approval of the minutes until the next meeting so that the meeting could move to the Strong building.  Motion was seconded by Frank Brinkerhoff. All members present were in favor and the motions carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Jeannine Richards made a motion to table the reading & approval of the Treasurer’s report until the next meeting so that the meeting could move to the Strong building.  Motion was seconded by Frank Brinkerhoff. All members present were in favor and the motions carried.
CORRESPONDENCE

None

BUSINESS
a. Stove for Bryan Home: Diane Eller reported she bought a cast iron stove for the Bryan Home. She is going to contact Public Works Director John Pruden about getting it moved to a garage to be stored until it can be welded. After that it will be ready to be moved the house.
b. Strong’s Building: The building comes with display cases, shelves, lots of storage, back access for moving items in and out, office area and a vault. The a/c is not working and will but about $14,000 to replace. A TIFF grant may be able to be applied for the offset the cost if the a/c as well as updating the restroom so that it meets ADA standards. The roof is in good shape. It is metal with rubber underneath.
The Tourism will give $2,000 each year for utilities. The commission will have to request it each year.
Diane Eller made a motion for herself and Luke Purcell to negotiate and pursue the purchase of the building and also obtaining TIFF funds. Frank Brinkerhoff seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motions carried.
COMMISSION MEMBER’S REPORT
ADJOURNMENT 

Don Mills made a motion to adjourn the meeting at the Strong building at 5:22 p.m.
Recording Secretary

Courtney Mitchell
